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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


[bookmark: _GoBack]DATE:		June 26, 2015

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		
FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:		SIGNATORY AIRLINE-AIRPORT USE AND LEASE AGREEMENT AND HYDRANT FUEL SYSTEM USE AND LEASE AGREEMENT BETWEEN MILWAUKEE COUNTY AND ALASKA AIRLINES, INC.

POLICY

County Board authorization is required for Milwaukee County to enter into an Airline-Airport Use and Lease Agreement and a Hydrant Fuel System Lease Agreement with airlines at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA)

BACKGROUND

At its meeting of September 30, 2010 (File No. 10-299) the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors authorized the County to enter into a new Master Lease Agreement (otherwise known as the Airline-Airport Use and Lease Agreement) with the airlines serving General Mitchell International Airport (effective October 1, 2010 through December 31, 2015).  Alaska Airlines, Inc. is requesting to become part of the Airline-Airport Use and Lease Agreement to provide service at GMIA effective July 1, 2015.

In May 1985, Milwaukee County entered into agreements with the signatory airlines for the lease of the hydrant fuel system at GMIA.  The hydrant fuel system is a system of pumps, pipes, storage tanks, and gate hydrants that supply fuel from an underground fuel pipeline to the airline ramps.  The agreement clarified the financing arrangements of the Hydrant Fuel System, established fees and charges, and executed a management structure with a third-party hydrant fuel system operator.  Rates and charges were developed to recover annual operating expenses and the costs of Milwaukee County financing.  Total costs were allocated based upon the number of hydrant pits an airline used (30%), the number of gates an airline leased (20%), and actual gallons of fuel used by airline (50%).  Alaska Airlines is requesting to become part of the Hydrant Fuel System Lease Agreement effective July 1, 2015.

RECOMMENDATIONS

Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County enter into an Airline-Airport Use and Lease Agreement and a Hydrant Fuel System Lease Agreement with Alaska Airlines for Gate D51, including approximately 3,899 square feet of terminal building space and 125 lineal feet of aircraft parking apron effective July 1, 2015.



FISCAL NOTE

The airport will receive approximately $409,821 for the first year of the agreement.  All revenue received through the agreement between Milwaukee County and Alaska Airlines, Inc. will be included within the rates and charges methodologies of the Airline-Airport Use and Lease Agreement and made a part of the annual settlement with the airlines due to the residual nature of the Airline-Airport Use and Lease Agreement.  Airport revenues impact rates and charges at the airport and do not have an impact on the tax levy of Milwaukee County.  It is anticipated that total revenue associated with the agreement will be in excess of $2,000,000 effective July 1, 2015 through December 30, 2020.

Prepared by:  Steven Wright, A.A.E - Airport Properties Manager

Approved by:

_________________________________	
Brian Dranzik, Director			
Department of Transportation		



